Emilio Acevedo

Christ Church in Limache - Chile. E-mail: milines55@gmail.com Report March 2020.

Dear brothers.

Fraternal greetings from Chile.

Once again I have the opportunity to write to you to tell you about the work I am doing in the preaching of the Gospel of Chile. Always seeking greater glory for our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.

Activities Carried Out In March 2020.

Despite the circumstances that affect the entire world, due to the coronavirus pandemic (COVID 19). The Church of Christ in Limache remains faithful in its convictions and we work to strengthen the brothers' faith in Christ. We are in difficult times where the authorities have ordered to suspend social contact and church meetings have been affected. We started to hold family meetings on Sundays and online Bible studies using the facilities offered by social networks, WhatsApp, Facebook and others.

The Bible lessons that I record every week have come to be very useful in these moments of quarantine that we live, since many groups of brothers appreciate this evangelistic effort.

Evangelistic Work In Various Churches Of Christ In Chile.



As I announced in the February report, from March 3 to 22 we started an evangelistic trip visiting some churches of Christ in Chile. I did this work with brother Mariano Castro, a Chilean who resides in Salem, Oregon USA. Mariano is a good servant of Christ and has a great interest in the Lord's work in Chile.

We begin our evangelistic journey covering 2000 miles, visiting the following churches of Christ in Chile:

Church of Christ in La Cruz, Quillota.

On March 3 we visited this group of brothers who have been meeting in this city



for several years. The preacher here is Bro. Luis Saldívar who does a good job with the church in this area. It was great to visit these brothers and encourage them in their service to our Savior and strengthen their faith with biblical teaching. The brothers expressed their gratitude for our visit and the teaching work done.

Church of Christ in Sector "La Arboleda" La Serena,



On March 4 and 5 we were visiting these brothers, a group made up of 3 Venezuelans and 4 Chileans. Brother Jaime Varela is the preacher in this congregation and he does a good job teaching the word of the Lord. We present 40 minute Bible lessons every afternoon, we also pray and sing hymns of praise to our God. The brothers expressed their gratitude to us because they received new strength and their faith was

strengthened.

Church of Christ in Los Vilos.





On March 6 we met the brothers who meet in the city of Los Vilos. It is a small group, a family, but they show great love for our Lord Jesus Christ. Brother Oscar Romero, Professor and rector of a university institute, has been in this city for 2 years and meets with his family to adore our savior.

It was great to be with our brothers singing praises to our God, praying and teaching the word of God. The brothers expressed their gratitude for our visit and the teaching work done.

Church of Christ en Limache.



On March 7 and 8 we met with the Church of Christ in the city of Limache, where I am a member and a preacher. Brother Mariano Castro presented uplifting lessons on Saturday afternoon and Sunday morning and afternoon. The Church of Christ in Limache maintains a program of



evangelism and edification of the saints that is carried out by this servant and the preachers of the local church. We postponed our work to listen to our brother Mariano Castro. It was very good to receive our brother and hear the word of God that he shared with us. The visits of faithful brothers always strengthen us and give us new strength to continue faithfully serving our Savior Jesus Christ.

Church Of Christ in Linares.



On March 9 and 10 we were working on teaching the word of God with the brothers who meet in the city of Linares. Brothers Richard Rosson and Marcelo Cáceres, faithful brothers at the service of the Lord, preach here. It was very good to visit our brothers again and strengthen their faith with the teaching of the word of God. The brothers always express

gratitude for our work with them.

Church Of Christ In Loncoche.



On March 11 and 12 we were visiting the brothers of the Church of Christ in Loncoche. It was necessary to visit this congregation, last year two brothers who helped in preaching died. So it was very opportune to be with them these days to encourage them with

the teaching of the word of God. Brother Luis Machuca is the preacher in this congregation, he is a faithful brother who is at the service of the Lord. The brothers were very grateful for our preaching work with them.

Church Of Christ In Villarrica.



On March 13 we met with the brothers of the Church of Christ in Villarrica, a congregation that started 4 years ago. It is a group of young families who with good enthusiasm hear the word of God. Brother Ariel Millar is preaching here, a faithful brother who strives to keep this group of Christians firm in the faith. It was great to work with them in teaching the word of God. The brothers expressed gratitude for our visit.

Church Of Christ In Niebla, Valdivia.





Along with Marcos Muñoz and Pilar his wife.

From March 14 and 15 we visited the brothers of the Church of Christ in the town of Niebla, a hamlet that is between the hills and the sea. Each place is of great beauty. There we find a group of Christians who love and serve our Savior Jesus Christ.

Brother Marcos Muñoz, faithful servant of Christ and diligent worker at the service of the Lord, preaches in this place.

Along with bro. Mariano presents 40-minute Bible lessons, Saturday and Sunday. After the Sunday meeting we got together for lunch, where we enjoyed the hospitality and brotherly affection of the brothers. Then we were singing hymns of praise to our God. The brothers expressed their gratitude for our visit and teaching of the word of God.

Church Of Christ In Ancud, Chiloé Island.





On March 16 and 17 we visited the brothers of the Church of Christ in Ancud, Chiloé Island. A group of 12 brothers meets here. In August 2019, the preacher of this congregation died. Brother Josué Hernández and his family moved to the city of Ancud and have been of great help to the church in teaching the word of the Lord. Our purpose is to support these brothers with Bible teaching and visit them whenever possible.

We present Bible lessons every night. Brother Marcos Muñoz, evangelist of the church in Niebla, also accompanied us. Marcos promised to visit this church and help teach the word of God. The brothers

expressed their gratitude for our visit and the teaching work done.

COVID 19 in Chile.

We still had to visit the churches of Christ in the cities of Chillán and Talca, but the Chilean government decreed a 90-day health emergency and closed access to these cities and banned meetings. We go back to our houses. Brother Mariano is in the security of his home in Oregon, and this server is at home doing online Bible studies to continue to encourage the brothers in their fidelity to Christ. We must pray for each other; our God has the power to deliver us in difficult times.

Dear brothers and sisters, I am infinitely grateful for the great love that you show for the Lord's work in supporting my work of preaching the gospel in Chile. Our prayers to God asking for protection against the pandemic that afflicts the world.

Your brother in Christ,

Emílio Acevedo.